Newburyport Public Library

Board of Directors – Regular Meeting

June 5, 2013
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 5:15PM by Robert Gould. Attending, in addition to Mr. Gould, were Monica Blondin, Kathy Carey, Barbara Dowd, Marcia Edson, Gary Gorski and Steven Moore. Also attending was Head Librarian and Recording Secretary Cynthia Dadd. James Connolly, Joseph Donnelly, Thomas O’Brien, Elizabeth Valeriani and Mayor Donna Holaday were absent.
Approval of Minutes 

The minutes of the May 1, 2013 meeting were approved as written, on a motion by Mr. Moore; seconded by Ms. Carey.
FY14 Budget Request

Ms. Dadd told the Board that she had appeared before the City Council on May 29th to defend the library’s budget submission. She said that she provided an introduction that included objectives/activities accomplished in FY13, as well as challenges facing the library budget. Some of the biggest challenges are continuing HVAC issues. Questions regarding funding for the Archival Center prompted Ms. Dadd to provide the councilors with a document detailing municipal funding as well as funds from the Friends of the Library. She also gave them a survey that she had compiled regarding local history/archival hours and services at other local libraries. Ms. Dadd told the Board that she will be making a funding request to the FOL at their July meeting.  The Friends had previously notified the Board and the Mayor that they would not be able to provide their typical level of funding in FY14. Mayor Holaday supported a line item in the municipal budget for Technology Purchases/Upgrades, in the amount of $10,000.  However, Ms. Dadd said that she is expecting further reductions in Friends’ funding, which could impact the provision of services and materials.
Donation
Ms. Dadd discussed the ongoing issue of the proposed framed display highlighting the work of former library custodian Frank Kelleher. The display is being donated by his son, Dave Kelleher and the arrangement of the artwork was done by Friends of the Library Board member Brian Hotchkiss. A date will be selected for family members to see the display prior to its mounting in the stairway leading to the Archival Center. Ms. Dadd asked the Board to approve the receipt and display of this piece, as it deviates from the recently updated Gift Policy. The Board affirmed its approval.
New Business:
Children’s Room/Teen Loft News/Adult Programs  
Shannon Schinagl reported that the summer reading program “Dig Into Reading” will begin on 6/24, for children in grades 0-6. Gift certificates will be donated by Orange Leaf for participants. A full complement of programs is planned for July and August, including movies, a stuffed animal “sleepover”, Kids’ Day at Atkinson Common, Lego club, art programs, ugly monster creation and a writing workshop.

Jessica Hilbun reported that May was very busy in the Teen Loft!  She offered 3 sessions of "Give Peeps a Chance: Peep Diorama Building for Teens" and had nearly 30 total participants! Next month she is looking forward to kicking off the Teen Summer Reading Program. There will be a kickoff party for teens with nostalgic crafts like coloring with coloring books and playing with Play-Doh. The Teen Summer Reading Challenge will have 3 levels with increasingly exciting prizes. Orange Leaf has offered to give a free frozen yogurt to every teen who completes the first level! Teens who make it to the 3rd level will be entered to win a Kindle. Many teens and parents have already expressed interest.


Jessica Atherton submitted a report regarding adults programming:
Novel Ideas: NPL’s Fiction Book Club for Adults
The fiction-focused book club for adults, Novel Ideas, will meet in the Program Room from 7-8 PM on June 11. The selected book is “The Dinner” by Herman Koch.
Just the Facts Book Club: Nonfiction for Adults
All are invited to the nonfiction book group that meets from 7:00-8:00PM in the Program Room one Wednesday a month.  There is no required registration.  

The title selected for June 26 is “At Home: A Short History of Private Life” by Bill Bryson.
Craftopia and Google Earth programs are also planned.

April/May Statistics

Since the April statistics were not discussed at the May meeting, Ms. Dadd provided statistical information for April and May. April stats were down slightly from March, which is typically a very busy month. May is generally even slower and the statistics are much aligned with those of last May, even though the library was open seven fewer hours this year. Overdrive circulation was up (ebooks and digital audio books), a trend that is continuing. Non-resident circulation dropped from 26% in April to 23% in May.
MVLC Annual Report

Ms. Dadd distributed the Merrimack Valley Library Consortium annual report for FY12, pointing out the statistics on page 3. The aggregate numbers for the network (35 libraries) are quite impressive.
Josiah Welch Letter

Ms. Dadd showed the Board a lovely note from recently retired Board member Josiah Welch, in which he expressed the great pleasure that he had taken from his years of Board participation. Mr. Welch also included a donation to the library to be used at the Board’s discretion.
Board page on the library website

The city is in the process of creating a new website. Ms. Dadd told the Board that each city department will have a page on the new site, although the library will also keep its separate, comprehensive site. In addition, each city board or commission will have a page on the city’s site. Eventually, the Board will have a page with member contact information. Library staff will maintain the page for the Board.
Citizen Support Groups

The Board of Directors affirmed that the Friends of the Library (FOL) is the only citizen support group for the Newburyport Public Library. Citizens wishing to support specific departments within the library must work with the Friends for fundraising and advocacy efforts.
Tribute for FOL President

Ms. Dadd told the Board that plans are underway to honor the Friends outgoing president, Amantha Moore, for her many dedicated years of service, at a September event. Details will be announced.
June Calendar
The June library calendar was reviewed. Ms. Dadd reviewed her meeting schedule for June. 
Adjournment

A motion was made by Ms. Blondin; seconded by Ms. Edson, to suspend July and August meetings.The meeting was adjourned at 6:35PM on a motion by Mr. Moore; seconded by Ms. Blondin. The next meeting will be held on September 4, 2013 at 5:15 PM.






Respectfully submitted,







Cynthia Dadd






Recording Secretary

